


DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
January 9, 2020





IN ATTENDANCE:

Leanne Jasset, B.S.P., RPH Chairperson
Kathy Reda, RN., BSN Vice Chairperson
Mary Ellard, RN., Member 
Bridget Sweet, Interim Health Director
Fior Griffin, Administrative Assistant

Meeting called to order at 5:34 PM
                        
5:34 Open Discussion
1. No one in the audience.

5:33 Board Meeting Minutes Accepted  
1. Motion made by Mary Ellard to accept the Special meeting minutes from December 12, 2019. Kathy Reda seconds the motion. Mary Ellard motions to accept the meeting minutes from November 20, 2019. Kathy Reda seconds the motion.

5:35 Board welcomes Interim Health Director Bridget Sweet
	
5:37 Tobacco Regulations Discussion
1. The Board reviewed D.J. Wilson’s recommended changes to our Tobacco Regulations. Member Mary Ellard liked the regulations that Canton, MA  has put in place surrounding tobacco use and sales. The Board compared Dedham’s regulations to those of Canton. If you would like to review Canton’s regulations, you can view them on the Canton website. Member Mary Ellard would like to consider banning all e-cigarettes not just the flavors. Chairperson Jasset would like to know if there are any other towns that have completely banned the sale of e-cigarettes. The Board plans to have a Public Hearing on the restriction of flavored e-cigarettes and possibly banning the sale of e-cigarettes. The Hearing will be held Thursday February 13th during our regularly scheduled monthly Board meeting.

6:02 Pilates – Float Tank 

1. The Board received a request asking for the process and regulations surrounding placing a Float tank at a Pilates Studio in Dedham. As of the date of the meeting, January 9, 2020, Dedham does not have any Float Tanks in town, nor do we have any regulatory processes for them. The Board discussed whether or not the float tank would it have its own set of regulations or not be regulated at all. Interim Director Sweet provided the Board with regulations from North Hampton as an example of how other towns have handled the regulations. North Hampton has a separate set of requirements for the Float Tank. It does not fall under the Pool regulations.

2. The Board reviewed documentation from Considine & Furey, LLP re: Proposed Amendments to 105 CMR 435.000: Minimum Standards for Swimming Pools. Vice Chairperson Reda, noted that the documentation states, “Float tanks, however, are very different from swimming pools and hot tubs. Therefore, it is extremely important to those businesses that float tanks have a separate set of regulations and are treated independently.”
3. The Board will continue to gather information from neighboring towns before deciding on their next steps regarding allowing Float Tanks in Dedham. 
[bookmark: _Hlk29816360]
[bookmark: _Hlk29815970]6:15 Goals 2020

1. Chairperson Jasset stated that they would like to identify some Board of Health goals for 2020. Member Ellard provided a broad list of goals that she felt the Board could look through. She would like to identify some specific goals the Board can work on implementing for 2020. The Board agreed that it may be prudent to wait for the appointment of a new Health Director before moving forward with certain goals. Key goals that were identified were:
a. Improve Health Department website
b. New monthly inspection reports to be created and used, in hopes of clarifying and increasing communication between the inspectors and the Board.
c. Identify policies surrounding emergency reporting to the Board
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]Help staff/inspectors set and achieve individual work-related goals
e. Review Regulations
f. Continue to seek Grant funding programs

6:45 Old Business
1. The Board is still preparing and setting a date for a discussion concerning the role of public health and the sales of guns in Dedham. The Board of Health does not have authority concerning whether or not a gun store can be placed in Dedham. That is a zoning issue. However, the Board of Health was asked by the Selectmen to share their thoughts and input regarding the issue. The Board plans to present the research that they collected. The discussion will be held during the next Board of Health meeting, Thursday February 13th. 

7:00 Staff Reports

1. Dedham Health and Athletics closed the pool for a short period of time due to debris getting in the water during construction in the area near the pool. The pool has been reopened.


No Executive Session
Motion to adjourn @ 7:07 PM by Kathy Reda. Motion seconded by Mary Ellard. 


Signature _______________________________________   Date: ______________


Correspondence/Exhibits:
1. https://www.town.canton.ma.us/DocumentCenter/View/5630/Tobacco---Nicotine-Products-Regulation-Signed-Dec-12-2019-A5?bidId=
2. Proposed Amendments to 105 CMR 435.000: Minimum Standards for Swimming Pools.
3. Inspection reports (3)



6

